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Taos Community Leaders Praise Sen. Bingaman, Sen. Udall for Championing 

Protection of Rio Grande del Norte as a National Monument 
 
TAOS, N.M.  Elected officials in Taos County today praised U.S. Sen. Jeff Bingaman and U.S. 
Sen. Tom Udall for sending a joint letter late last week to President Obama, seeking presidential 
action to protect the Rio Grande del Norte.  
 

Taos County Commissioner Nicklos Jaramillo said. 

 
 

2012, voices support for presidential 
action on behalf of both the Rio Grande del Norte National Conservation Area Establishment Act 
and the Organ Mountains--Doña Ana County Conservation and Protection Act. The senators are 
sponsors of stalled legislation to protect both culturally-significant areas of the state. We will 
continue to work to advance legislation in the Senate to conserve these important areas in New 
Mexico, but in the absence of any certainty about the passage of legislation, we believe you 
should work with local communities to explore how a National Monument designation would 
protect the archeological and cultural resources in these two regions,  the letter states. 
 

Rio Grande del Norte National Monument as a county commissioner, and as a 
veteran Taos County Commissioner Larry Sanchez. These lands matter for our water 
supplies, our livestock, our tourism economy, and our outdoor way of life. But the Rio Grande 
del Norte also offers healing to veterans returning from war, and a respite for all of us. I 
commend our senators for urging the president to act where Congress has not, and protect a place 
integral to our community  
 
The designation of Rio Grande del Norte as a national monument has broad local support, 
including the Taos County Commission, the town of Taos, the mayor of Questa, the Taos and 
Mora Chambers of Commerce, the Taos Green Chamber of Commerce, the city of Santa Fe, and 
local small business owners. 
 
Legislation to protect Rio Grande del Norte was first introduced in the U.S. Senate by 

Jeff Bingaman and Tom Udall in 2009. U.S. Rep. Ben Ray Luján and 
Martin Heinrich first introduced similar legislation in 2010 in the U.S. House. 
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